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Fall has arrived but most dancing has not. I hope you all have kept well over 
the summer and disappointed as I am that square dancing is having a real 
rough time starting up.  Just remember that this is not the end of dancing, just 
a temporary postponement in our schedule.  Congrats to Gary & Eileen, Mary 
& Bruce, Birgit, Adele and Tracy who have managed to startup their clubs and 
continue while following all the Covid guidelines. Just remember that you can’t 
“showup” to  any dance club without prior contact with the organizer/caller/
cuer.  Not like the “good old days”. 

 

The CDCDA has decided to hold our Fall General Meeting in a physical 
place.  We are able to have 50 people sitting nicely (social distanced) in the 
Belmead Hall.  Hope you can join us on Sunday, November 15, 2020 from 2:00 
-4:00pm.  We hope to hear how club members are doing and planning plus we 
will have a website refresh presentation (we encourage club administrators to 
update their club pages on the website). We will be following the Covid guide-
lines for a gathering, so please wear a mask, we will not be serving refresh-
ments and will have sanitizers on hand. 

 

We will also be holding our Annual General Meeting on January 24, 2021. It’s 
been a strange type of year to be on an executive board but we are always 
looking for new individuals and new ideas.  Watch for future announcements. 

 

As you probably already know,……………………...CONTINUED NEXT PAGE…. 

 

                       PRESIDENTS REPORT 

                     Janice Fendall 
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President Report Continued... 

 

 

As you probably already know,  

• the Convention 2020 was cancelled but plans for Convention 2021 are in 
full swing.  A great committee from all the dance mediums are already think-
ing of making the next convention a success. 

• Our casino was cancelled in July, but gaming tables have recently re-
opened and hopefully the CDCDA will be scheduled into 1st quarter (Jan/Feb/
Mar) 2021.  Stay tuned for future announcements. 

A new dancer section has been developed on the CDCDA website.  If you 
haven’t been to the website lately, be sure to have a look. 

http://www.communitydance.net/takeastep.html 

 

This issue of the Promenader will be in an online format ONLY. If you know 
someone who does not have access to the online version and would like a 
printed version, please contact our Promenader Editor, Mary Hagstrom for 
printing instructions or further arrangements.  

 

Hope everyone is Heathy & Safe.  

Janice Fendall 

CDCDA President 

 

 

www.communitydance.org 

http://www.communitydance.net/takeastep.html
http://www.communitydance.net/takeastep.html
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Payment: All cheques to be made out to CDCDA. Please include your Name, Address, Postal 

Code and Ad Reference. 

Mail Cheques to:  CDCDA 
        No. 6, 11109 – 95 Street NW 
                                Edmonton, AB T5G 1K7  
Pick Up: All clubs will be notified of the availability and pick up can be done at the 
CDCDA Office at No. 6, 11109 – 95 Street NW, Edmonton  

    CDCDA Office:  
     587-521-3386 

A few tips and tricks for the best results: 

PROMENADER 

Club News: This should be interesting and not too long. Please include the author of the 

report or the name of the President. 

Calendar Items: Label your email clearly as to which part of the publication your infor-

mation belongs. Please indicate Calendar of Events, New Dancer or Club Index.  

Club Ads: The best results are achieved by saving & sending the document as a ‘jpeg’ for 

photos and a Word doc or  PDF and sending by email as an attachment. Although you may 

want to produce the ad in color for distribution it will only be printed in black and white in 

the Promenader. 

Pictures: When sending digital pictures to us for printing in the Promenader, please send 

them as a JPEG attachment. Do not spend a lot of time resizing them. If you are not sure 

please ask.  

Other News: (Obituaries, Birthdays, Anniversaries, Notes to the Editor, Jokes, Cartoons, etc) 

Send the information or question to promenadereditor@gmail.com—Please note that due 

to the fact this publication reaches a wide audience only jokes, articles and cartoons will be 

used to appeal to all.  

Don’t hesitate to contact the Editor or a member of the CDCDA Executive  if you are un-

sure as this Promenader is published to serve the CDCDA Members.  
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SIZE COMMERCIAL  
RATES 

SQUARE DANCE  
CLUB RATES 

Full Page – 5 ¾”w  x 7 ¼” h $50.00 per edition $25.00 per edition 

Half Page – 5 ¾”w x 3 ½” h $25.00 per edition $15.00 per edition 

All ads are to be sent electronically to the Promenader Editor according 
to the publication deadlines. promenadereditor@gmail.com 

PUBLICATION DEADLINE 

Feb 2021– Apr 2021 Jan 1, 2021 

May 2021– Oct 2021 Mar 15, 2021 

Nov 2020– Jan 2022 Oct 3, 2021 

 PROMENADER RATES & DEADLINES 

 
 
 

Just before the COVID closure, we picked up 
a pair of shoes from Belmead Hall, thinking 
they belonged to someone dancing with us, 
but so far we have not found their owner. 
 
Thank you! 
Eileen Smith 
Home phone: 780 990-4042 
Cell: 780 778-3214 
 

mailto:promenadereditor@gmail.com
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Let’s Remember 

Louise Hellyer
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Let’s Remember 

George Matthew Young 

July 24, 1926—June 19, 2020

George Young is 91 years of age and has lived 

his entire life on the family farm by Park Court, 

just north of Evansburg, AB. He started dancing 

in 1953 at Entwistle. During his first year danc-

ing, besides dancing at Magnolia, he danced at 

Entwhistle, Evansburg and Wildwood. His first 

callers were Gordon Mohl and Jack Roy, then 

later Ivan Sheppy. 

Joan started dancing in 1961 with Ivan Sheppy 

The Youngs have square danced at Magnolia, Fort Assinaboine, Duffield, Drayton Val-

ley, Evansburg, Cherhill, Darwell, Park Court, Barrhead, Lukes and Lucys, Extra Dance, 

Seba Beach, Saints and Sinners with Syd Dequire, Groovy Grovers with Ches and Irene 

McKay, the Brazeau Dancers with Bob and Joan Leeder. George and Joan were presi-

dent couple of the Park Court Promenaders for many years. They have also round 

danced with the Bartons; with the Dance a Lots and instructors Clem and Doris Nadon;, 

and with the Kensington Strollers  (instructors Glen and Audrey Eliasson).   

George and Joan were married in 1962 after Joan attended the U of A in the third year 

of the B. Ed. Program.  

Joan taught at Wildwood and Evansburg. She retired in 1994 as Assistant Principal in 

Evansburg. When asked what was memorable about square and round dancing, Joan 

and George both said the people and the music. They had to give up dancing when it 

became too painful for Joan to move on the dance floor. 

They attended the Canadian National Convention in Edmonton in 1996, many campouts, 

and several Penticion dances 

From his first day to his last, George happily lived his life on the family farm.  

George is survived by his wife Joan, two sons Donald & Keith, Keiths wife, 3 grandchil-

dren and 2 great grandchildren. 
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Happy Anniversary 
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I was born on November 28, 1939 in a 

small hamlet in Northern Saskatchewan.  

I am the youngest of 5 children who all 

grew up on a small farm.  My life was like 

so many that grew up in that era; we had 

very few luxuries, but lots of love of family 

and neighbours! 

My life was filled with the usual things - 

school, softball,4H club, sports and 

Christmas concerts.  Eventually, like so 

many others, I left home to make my own 

life.  I took business courses part-time 

while working at a variety of jobs and 

moving about Canada.  (It helps to be the 

youngest, with older siblings to live with).  

I married, made my home in Edmonton 

and had 3 wonderful children.  As the 

children became more independent, I fol-

lowed a passion I have for reading and ex-

plored the Library world, taking Library 

Technician classes.  I have had the privi-

lege of working in School, Government 

and College libraries.  After losing my 

husband and on the advice of my brother and the urging of Jerry Way, 

I entered the world of Square Dancing.  Little did I realize that this ex-

citing hobby would lead me into a whole new life.  It has been a great 

delight and brought me a whole new family of "Square Dancers." 

Ruth King 
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                                                                                     CONTINUED... 

Audrey Eliasson  
Coal Miners daughter comes of age! 

 

She was born September 16th 
1940 to Bud (Bror) and Gertrude 
Holmgren the youngest of three girls. Her father worked at the Star Key 
Mine just a short drive north of Edmonton. Her first year of school was at 
a one room school about three miles west of the mine. Sometimes the sis-
ters would ride to school with the neighbors in their horse drawn buggy or 
sled. One time the halter broke and the horse took off; everyone jumped 
except her as she was to terrified to jump. A farmer caught the horse and 
waited for the kids to catch up, then walked them home. 

At Easter time of 1947 her parents took the family to Sweden for 
six months. While in Sweden she met her grandmother and other rela-
tives; saw many sights; learned some Swedish words, to ride a bike and 
how to swim – in the Gulf of Bothnia. 

With both parents being Swedish, the whole family was quite ac-
tive in the Swedish community.  This is where she was introduced to 
dancing.  Learning Swedish folk dances is where she met her husband to 
be. They were similar in age and height and seemed to be partners for 
many of the folk dances, much to her delight. While dancing with this 
group they danced for the grand opening of the Jubilee Auditorium – 
what a thrill! 

They were married June 16, 1961. They have three children, four 
grandchildren and one great grandson.  
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In 1962 they took up curling, curling together with the teachers 
and with the Swedish organization. They curled with good friends Art & 
Marlene Teiges and Mel and Beth Hobbs. She also curled at the Avonair 
ladies and for many years at the Thistle ladies and mixed league. 

In January 1975 neighbors Don & Gladys Dinsmore introduced 
them to round dancing, this started the love of round dancing. In 1976 
they started square dancing.  

In November 1981 she was diagnosed with lymphoma and under-
went six months of chemo. 

They returned to round dancing in 1983, and square dancing 
in1984. Later her husband took up cueing.  

In the fall of 1990 they started the Kensington Strollers. They at-
tended caller school in 1992 and started calling for the Whirl-A-Ways in 
1994.They have attended most provincial and national conventions; 
teaching, cueing, calling and dancing. They have led two caravans to na-
tionals one to Halifax and one to Ottawa. Also co-hosted two round 
dance cruises with Dawn and Maury Christiansen; to the Western Carib-
bean and Mexican Riviera. As well as co
-hosting with Agnes and Wayne Russell, 
bus trips for a few dance excursions.  

Today they also enjoy traveling, 
camping, cruising, gardening, cards and 
visiting with family and friends. 

They are most appreciative of the 
square dance community for all the great 
times they have had and all the friends 
they have made throughout the years. 
What a great journey! 

Audrey Eliasson celebrated her 80 
year milestone at home with her husband 
Glen along with family and a few 
friends while practicing social distancing 
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Calendar of Events 
Bold = ad exists in Prome-

 October 2020  
4 SAFE Plus See Club Report for details 

5 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

19 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

25 SAFE Plus See Club Report for details 

26 SAFE Mainstream Halloween See Club Report for details 

   

 November 2020  
2 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

8 Safe Plus See Club Report for details 

9 SAFE Mainstream Remembrance Day See Club Report for details 

15 CDCDA CDCDA Fall General Meeting                       
Belmead Community Hall 2-4pm 

16 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

22 Safe Plus See Club Report for details 

23 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

30 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

   

 December 2020  
6 SAFE Plus See Club Report for details 

7 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

14 SAFE Mainstream Christmas See Club Report for details 

   

 January 2021  
10 SAFE Plus See Club Report for details 

11 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

18 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

24 CDCDA CDCDA Annual General Meeting                       
Belmead Community Hall 2-4pm 

25 SAFE Mainstream See Club Report for details 

31 SAFE Plus See Club Report for details 
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NEW DANCERS 

SQUARE UP! 

Belmead Community Hall 
9109-182 Street NW 

Edmonton 

Mondays 

(New Dancers Can 

Start Any Monday 

Night) 

Temporarily 
Closed due to 

COVID 

  
  

Gary & Eileen Smith 

780 990 4042 

eileen-
smith778@gmail.com 

With Covid 19 guidelines 

changing we encourage you 

to check the CDCDA Website 

for the latest updates for 

dancing opportunities. 

 

www.communitydance.org 
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CLUB INFO INDEX 

SAFE Plus 
 

Belmead Community 
Hall 

9109-182 St. NW 
Edmonton 

 
1X or 2X per Month 

  
2 to 4 PM 

  

Gary & Eileen Smith 
780 990 4042 

eileensmith778@gmail.com 
  

See club report for dates and 
details 

Traditional Crossfire 
Plus 

Belmead Community 
Hall 

9109-182 St. NW 
Edmonton 

1X or 2X per Month 
 

2 to 4 PM 
Temporarily Closed 

due to COVID 

Gary & Eileen Smith 
780 990 4042 

 
eileensmith778@gmail.com 

  

Sunday 

SAFE  
Mainstream 

 
Belmead Community Hall 

9109-182 St. NW 
Edmonton 

  
  

Weekly 

 
Gary & Eileen Smith 

780 990 4042 
eileen-

smith778@gmail.com 
  

See club report for dates 
and details 

SQUARE UP! 
 

Belmead Community Hall 
9109-182 Street NW 

Edmonton 

 Mondays 
(New Dancers Can 
Start Any Monday 

Night) Temporarily Closed 
due to COVID 

  
Gary & Eileen Smith 

780 990 4042 
eileen-

smith778@gmail.com 
  
  

Monday 
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CLUB INFO INDEX 
 

KENSINGTON STROLLERS 
Round Dance Club 
 
Dutch Canadian Centre 
13312 – 142 St. NW Ed-
monton 

Monday Weekly 
 

POSTPONED 
UNTIL 

FURTHER 
NOTICE 

Instructors/Cuer 
 Audrey & Glen 

  Eliasson 
Contact 

  Audrey Eliasson 
  780-454-6357 

Hearing Assistance 
Available 

Monday 

KENSINGTON STROLLERS 
Round Dance Club 
Dutch Canadian Centre 
13312 – 142 St. NW Edmonton 
Edmonton 

Wednesday Weekly 
POSTPONED 

UNTIL 
FURTHER 
NOTICE 

Instructors/Cuer 
 Audrey & Glen 
  Eliasson 
Contact 
  Audrey Eliasson 
  780-454-6357 
Hearing Assistance Available 

Wednesday 

www.communitydance.org 
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Athabasca River  

Ramblers 
 
 

 

 

We start dancing on 2 October 2020 and we can't wait. After cutting the season short 
in March, we are eager to be on the floor again with our dance family. Lots of rules 
we must adhere to, to make this possible but think it is so worth it. Unfortunately we 
cannot have people to drop in from out of town, hopefully this will change before the 

next Promenader. Take care everyone and stay safe.. 

Submitted by Jo Sedgwick  

                      Boyle Twilight Twirlers 
 

We have been inactive ever since the shut-down in mid-March; and are definitely 
missing our Dancing and socializing. Dancers are keeping in touch by phone, e-mail & 
social media. 

 

The future looks uncertain. Our club has decided not to start dancing until January 
2021 at the earliest. We will re-visit discussions in December and decisions will be 
made pending on Alberta Health Services guidelines. 

 

Thank you to Phil & Jo Sedgwick for hosting a social distanced gathering at their 
home in August. We thoroughly enjoyed seeing our square dance friends in person. 

 

Reuben & Mary Coleman 
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We were having a great dance 2019/2020 season till the curtain dropped and our 
dancing came to an abrupt halt with our last dance on  

 Friday night, March 6.  Sadly we had to close our dance season on the day of our 
High Tea, our signature dance.  We miss all you dancers, our members and guests, 
but we look forward to the day when we can join and dance again.  

 

We were very lucky to have 10 new dancers participate in our Fast Track Program. 
They learned quickly & brought our club much enthusiasm, fun and laughter!  They 
enjoyed visiting other clubs too!  We were very fortunate to have 4 to 6 squares 
dance with us on a regular basis.  Thanks to everyone who visited us from other 
clubs.  It is always great to dance with people from other clubs near and far.  We are 
also very lucky to have Murray Few, our professional caller teach, call and sing to us 
each week. 

 

The executive has been connecting with our members on a monthly basis with short 
newsletters and zoom meetings.  It is good to talk with some of our members and 
find out how they are doing during this COVID time. 

 

We miss dancing with all of you, but we look forward to the day when we can  dance 
again.  Keep happy and well. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fern Zurawell 

Past President 
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DOUBLE DIAMOND DANCERS  

I am sure 2020 is a year we will all soon wished never happened.  It seems very 

strange that we have nothing to do on Tuesday nights. 

Our club is as I am sure most clubs are having no choice but not to dance at the pre-

sent time. 

We recently have an executive meeting to discuss this year and the decision was 

made to cancel dancing until the New Year. We will then make a decision on wheth-

er to close for the rest of the year. 

While not the decision we wanted to make we felt we had no choice as not much 

has changed in the world around us. Most of our dancers are not ready to resume 

dancing at this time. 

Our wonderful hall that we dance in also has many restrictions like most places and 

it would have been hard to dance with all rules in place. 

So, for now we will have to fill our Tuesday nights with other things to keep us busy 

and safe. We have all good memories and we hope we can resume sometime in the 

future. 

To all the other clubs and fellow dancers we hope everyone is doing okay and 

getting through this pandemic the best they can. 

Hope to see everyone soon. 

Paul 
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Entrance Square Dance Club of Hinton 
 

 

We will not be starting dancing this fall. We do not have  enough people for 
a full square and with the added issues of Covid, it is not feasible for us at 
this time. Hoping we can work something out in the new year.  

 

Trudy Tanner  

I’m sure everyone is just as disappointed as I am that we were unable to finish our 
2020 Spring dance sessions and even more disappointed that we are unable to 
startup our 2020 Fall sessions. It has been quite the sad story for square dancers & 
any activity where the Covid guidelines can’t be followed. Several members of the 
Edmonton Singles were able to have a parking lot party in June to distribute the 
past Promenader and it was great to see those that came.  We were a little hopeful 
that we would see each other again in September at startup of the club but that is 
not to be. So for now, our startup is on hold and when we decide to continue again, 
we hope to let you all know.  When that time comes, the Edmonton Singles may 
only host special dances with mainstream and no beginners. We are just going to 
want to “party and dance”!!!!  Take Care and hope you are heathy and safe. 

 

Janice Fendall 

President – Edmonton Singles 

Edmonton Singles 
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                       “FUN STEPS”  

(Choreographed Ballroom Dancing) 

 

 

Mary and I hope that all your family and friends are healthy and staying safe during 

this difficult time.  Normally we would have started our dance classes, we would have 

gone to festivals, conventions, summer dances, camp outs well you have the picture 

on how all our lives have changed.  

After watching the Zoom Square dances by Lorne Smith in Calgary back in April and 

with a lot of help from numerous people, we started doing Zoom Round Dances 3 

nights a week starting May 22, we will continue until December 15 and then decide 

what to do starting in January.  We have between 40 and 80 log ins for each of the 

dances we do.  The response to these dances really caught us off guard, there are so 

many dancers whose clubs have not started up and love the opportunity to dance. 

As for our Fun Steps Round Dance club, we have started up again following all the 

AHS and government regulations as well as those set by the Belmead Community As-

sociation.  We have limited the class sizes to keep everyone including Mary and I as 

safe as possible and have posted our schedules on the Fun Steps club page on the 

Community Dance web site.  We are teaching Tuesday mornings and afternoons as 

well as Wednesday nights at Belmead Hall. 

For further information, please contact us at mbnelson@shaw.ca or 780-467-1141 

(Home number).  Please take care of yourselves, enjoy Thanksgiving, Halloween and 

Christmas the best way you can. 

Hugs from  

Mary and Bruce Nelson “Round Dance Instructors” 

mailto:mbnelson@shaw.ca
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Round dance club 

(CHOREOGRAPHED BALLROOM) 

Kensington strollers  

We hope everyone has been able to enjoy this past summer, are well 

and keeping sane. Fortunately, we have a yard which occupies much of our 

time, but with fall upon us, yard work will decrease substantially. Some cen-

tres have opened their doors for some activities, Dutch Canadian Centre is 

open but occupants must adhere to the COVIS-19 GUIDELINES. We have 

been asked “Why are the Kensington Strollers not dancing?”. 

Some of our dancers are working, some have children or grandchildren 

attending school or university and most shop at at least one or more stores. 

Therefore, we are in the vicinity of many other people. This increases the 

chances of being in contact with the Covid-19 virus. Most of our dancers are 

in the high risk area and the consequences can be life threatening. 

Audrey and Glen started dancing before they started school and have 

enjoyed dancing ever since and would really like to get back on the dance 

floor. However, besides the need for distancing and wearing masks, the fol-

lowing quoted requirement by Alberta Health  

“(In activities involving multiple dancers, each dancer should be assigned a 

designated area in which they can move about. Dancers should stay in their desig-

nated area for the duration of the activity (no swapping places).” 

makes it impossible to even think of starting up this fall. 

Therefore, with the number of Covid-19 cases on the rise, the Kensing-

ton Strollers will be postponing our dancing until at least the New Year. 

Keep safe everyone and hopefully when a vaccine is available, we will be 

able to return to a more social life. 

  

Audrey and Glen Eliasson 
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Lukes & Lucys 

We are so fortunate to be dancing. 
We have had to change venues as 
our regular place is renovating the 
kitchen. With strict rules to follow, 
we have had one dance to kick off 
the season and it was very differ-
ent, but still so much fun. We al-
ways like to ask people to drop in 

but at the present time we cannot accept any drop- ins as it would vio-
late the rules and regulations - sorry folks. Let's hope it changes soon and 
we again can meet on the dance floor 

 

Submitted by 

Jo Sedgwick 

We remain on indefinite hiatus.  To restart we need the hall to be  

available, a not immuno-compromised caller, and enough dancers  

to pay the bills.   

Even Gary Smith and Eileen at Belmead hall can only take 16 dancers, at current 
risk levels and protocols. (Sold out, by the way). 

So far haven't heard of Any dancers seriously affected by Covid 19.  

Garry Atchison 

Home 780 481 8270 landline with recorder. 

Cell , text preferred,   587 921 3216,  or 780 566 5593 
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Sandholm Crossroads Dancers 

 

 

Just to let you know that our special summer event's were all cancelled. 
Currently our dance season will not resume until at least the new year.  

 

Please stay "spaced out" so you'll be "safe" from covid 19!!! 

 

Doreen Kurney 
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     West Edmonton Promenaders  

Like so many of you, the West Edmonton Promenaders (WEP) members have been saddened 

that it has not been possible to return to our evenings of dancing and socializing over the past 

several months.  While the health of our members, family, friends, neighbours and communities 

has been all of our priority, we all still feel the absence of seeing each other on a regular basis. 

 

WEP members have decided to temporarily pause dancing until it is safe for everyone to gather 

and be together again.  We have cancelled our upcoming dance season of September 2020 – 

April 2021, and will regroup next summer to reassess the situation. 

 

On a positive note, it has been great to hear about people continuing to keep up with each oth-

er through increased good old-fashioned phone calls, e-mails and the occasional socially-

distanced visits outdoors when the weather has been nice.  And it’s been a challenging but re-

warding experience as some of us have finally figured out how to have video calls!  The whole 

world is figuring it out – we might as well figure it out too! 

 

WEP members are a generous group and have always supported charitable organizations like 

the Food Bank and the WIN House.  Unfortunately, because dances will not be occurring, there 

will not be the opportunity for the club to contribute to charities this year.  We would like to 

encourage everyone to think of those that are in significant need during this pandemic, and 

those that continue to have challenges regardless of the pandemic.  Please consider directly 

supporting organizations and activities that will benefit those that need a little or a lot of extra 

help during these times. 

 

We hope everyone remains well, both physically and emotionally.  Reach out when you need to.  

And we hope to see everyone again in the not too distant future!   

 

Remember to keep up with any news or activities on the WEP webpage at:   
http://www.communitydance.net/west-edmonton-promenaders.html and at the CDCDA 
webpage at:  https://www.communitydance.org. 

http://www.communitydance.net/west-edmonton-promenaders.html
https://www.communitydance.org
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WHITECOURT  

WHIRLERS 
 

We had a quiet summer dance wise other than a potluck supper and 
dance at the farm. Since no one in Whitecourt and area have the bug and 
so many were chomping to dance we, "did it. "We had a campfire after-
wards. Lots of visiting. Besides the sanitizer we went through alot of 
WD40. Rusty on all counts for a bit. Once we worked the kinks out, away 
we went. I know people from other areas would have liked to come but 
sorry, we had to keep it closed for now. We are investigating whether we 
will be allowed in the hall  this winter. There we will likely have to comply. 

Keep smiling everyone.  

Bill De Groot  

LA
U

G
H

 
O

U
T 

A 105 year old woman is asked her secret  

for her long life: 
LO

U
D
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MEMBERS OF THE EDMONTON & DISTRICT CALLERS’      
& INSTRUCTORS’ ASSOCIATION    

(Updated Jan 2020) 

Accredited Callers & Instructors – Part 1 

SD ANDERSON, Lorne & Bernadette                                
128 Greenwood Drive, Spruce Grove, AB T7X 1X6 

780-960-2911                                                
lobeand@shaw.ca 

CL 
BLIZZARD, Birgit (CCI) 
30 Parkwest Court, Ft. Sask, T8L 3X2 

780-998-5405 
birgitblizzard@shaw.ca 
www.blizzardcloggers.ca 

CL 
BRUCE, Donna 

9345-80 St, Ft Sask T8L 3R4 

780 998-4914 
hdbruce@shaw.ca 

SD 
DEGROOT, Bill & Karen                                                
PO Box 323, Fort Assiniboine, AB T0G 1A0 

780-584-2604 fit-
tobesquared@gmail.com 

SD DEMEULE, Norm & Loretta 
46479 #183,  RR#1, Ohaton, Alberta  T0B 3P0 

780-672-7247 
norretta@telus.net 

SD/RD ELIASSON, Glen & Audrey 
12132-135A Ave., Edmonton, AB  T5L 3Z3 

780-454-6357 
gee4@telus.net 

SD ELLIS, Alan & Carola                                                      
54 Aspen Glen Crescent, Spruce Grove, AB 

780-962-3012 
areservices@telus.net 

SD/RD FEW, Murray & Barb 
6230-112A St., Edmonton  AB  T6H 3K3 

780-434-2000 
mbfew@planet.eon.net 

SD HILCHIE, Bill & Quinn, Vicki                                         
86 Baxter Cr, Whitecourt ,AB T7S 1E5 

780-778-4669 
skydiver@persona.ca 

SD/RD KURNEY, Dave & Doreen 
RR #2 Millet, AB  T0C 1Z0 

780-387-4927 
2dkurney@gmail.com 

SD LIEBER, Shane 
Edmonton, AB 

780-405-3830 
Shanegm123@live.ca 

RD McLAFFERTY, Arlene                                                                    
1968-68 St., Edmonton, AB  T6K 2J4 

780-469-2998 
arlenemclafferty@gmail.com 

CL 
MILLS, Linda                                                                
Lamont, AB  

1-780-895-2757 
lv2clog@shaw.ca 

RD NELSON, Mary & Bruce 
15 Gale Avenue, Sherwood Pk.,  AB  T8A 2K7 

780-467-1141 
mbnelson@shaw.ca 

CDP NEW, Jim & Sheila 
101, 100 Foxhaven Dr., Sherwood Pk., AB  T8A 6B6 

780-467-5180 
new1@telusplanet.net 

mailto:lv2clog@shaw.ca
mailto:lv2clog@shaw.ca
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INSTRUCTORS’ ASSOCIATION ~ (Updated Jan 2020) 

Student Callers  & Instructors 

EDMONTON & DISTRICT CALLERS’ & 
INSTRUCTORS’ ASSOCIATION ~  

(Updated Jan 2020) 

Accredited Callers & Instructors – Part 2 

RD/CDP PATTERSON, Dave & Evelyn 
4211-104 Ave., Edmonton, AB  T6A 0X1 

780-469-9813 
echoep@telus.net 

SD RUSSELL, Wayne & Agnes 
#25, 4001 Eton Blvd Sherwood Pk.,  AB  T8H 0N8 

780-467-1765 
aw62russell@yahoo.ca 

SD SEDGWICK, Phil & Jo 
Box 25, Atmore T0A 0E0 

780-798-2206 Home 
780-689-7025 Cell 
jpsedgwick11@gmail.com 

SD 
SIPE, Ken & Charmaine 
15815-79 St., Edmonton,  AB  T5Z 2V4 

780-435-6303 
sipekenneth@gmail.com 

SD 
SMITH, Gary & Eileen 
Edmonton,  AB   

780-706-1716 
garys@albertanewsprint.com 

CL/RD 
THARME, Joan 
 4235-87 Street, Edmonton,  AB  T6K 1C3 

780-463-9381 
tharme@shaw.ca 

CL/LD 
WALTERS, Tracy 
34 Creekside Way, Spruce Grove, AB  T7X 4A2 

(h)587-571-1325  
(c) 780-270-3479 
clogger40.tvd@gmail.com 

SD/RD 
WINTER, Gary & Trish 
 Sherwood Park, AB  

780-993-4137 
callergary@gmail.com 

CL 
HAMER, Wendy 
9226 - 81A St, Ft Sask T8L 3L9 

780 998-0760 
cloggincutie@shaw.ca 

SD 
POLLARD, Daniel  
9840 - 106 St, Westlock, AB 

780 881-4511 
daniel.pollard@LIVE.COM 

CL 
ROBERTSON, Sharon 
22314 Twp. Rd 544, Ft Sask T8L 3Y3 

780 998-0126 
sharon62@icloud.com 

CL SOUTYRE, Emily thelark@shaw.ca 

mailto:thelark@shaw.ca
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Edmonton & District Callers & Instructors’ Association Executive  

       (As of Jan 2020) 

President Gary & Eileen Smith 
780-706-1716 
garys@albertanewsprint.com 

Past President Tom & Dawn Gray 
780-739-5249 
grayed@shaw.ca 

Vice President Dave & Evelyn Patterson 
780-469-9813 
echoep@telus.net 

Treasurer Ken & Charmaine Sipe 780-435-6303 

Secretary  Vacant   

Social Convener Vacant   

Library – Squares Library is dispersed   

Library - Rounds Arlene McLafferty 
780-469-2998 
arlenemclafferty@gmail.com 

Library – Clogging Birgit Blizzard 
780-998-5405 
birgitblizzard@shaw.ca 

Reporter Barb Few 
780-434-2000 
mbfew@planet.eon.net 

Federation Rep         Alan & Carola Ellis 
780-962-3012 
areservices@telus.net 

Alberta Callers’ Reps Gary & Eileen Smith 
780-706-1716 
garys@albertanewsprint.com 

Callerlab Rep Murray & Barb Few 
780-434-2000 
mbfew@planet.eon.net 

Square Dance Council 
Chair 

Vacant   

Round Dance Council 
Coordinator 

Bruce & Mary Nelson 
780-467-1141 
mbnelson@shaw.ca 

Clogging Council                       
Liaison 

Birgit Blizzard 
780-998-5405 
birgitblizzard@shaw.ca 

Fun Dance Council                     
Chair 

Jim & Sheila New 
780-467-5180 
new1@telusplanet.net 

Sound Coordinator 
(Squares) 

Wayne Russell 
780-467-1765 
aw62russell@yahoo.ca 

mailto:lv2clog@shaw.ca
mailto:lv2clog@shaw.ca
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LISTING OF 2020 - 21    CDCDA EXECUTIVE MEMBERS 

Position Name Email Address Phone 

Past - President Dave Patterson bigred1@telus.net 780-469-9813 

President Janice Fendall fendall@telusplanet.net 780-487-0440 

Vice - President Vacant     

Treasurer Carman Dufresne carduf@telus.net 780-434-7227 

Secretary Sylvia Colleton sjcolleton@tbwifi.ca 780-470-0166 

Dance Director Barbara Hostyn cdcdadancedirector@gmail.com 
780-473 6922 (h)          
780-499-1915 (c) 

Publicity Director Vacant     

Promenader Editor Mary Hagstrom promenadereditor@gmail.com 780-975-9819 

Director at Large Promo-
tions 

Gary & Eileen Smith 
garys@albertanewsprint.com 
eileensmith778@gmail.com 

780-706-1716 

Director at Large Federa-
tion Rep 

Dwayne & Marian       
Jenkins 

dwayne@djenkins.ca          mdjen-
kins2016@gmail.com 

780-462-2018 

EDCIA Representative  Ken Sipe sipekenneth@gmail.com 780-435-6303 

Web Page  Tim Hydzik timhydzik@gmail.com 780-901-1245 

Casino Janice Fendall fendall@telusplanet.net 780-487-0440 

Member At Large Vacant     

Member At Large Morley Blazenko No email 780-486-6413 

Committee Member Tim Hydzik timhydzik@gmail.com 780-901-1245 

Committee Member Ania Guzik anna.guzik@live.ca 780-399-5224 

    

Administration Support 
Assistant 

Tina Duncan CDCDAinfo@gmail.com 
        587-521-3386 

(CDCDA) 

   Mar-20 

    

                                      COMMUNITY DANCE - CAPITAL DISTRICT ASSOCIATION                                       
#6, 11109 - 95 Street Edmonton, AB T5G 1K7   

mailto:carduf@telus.net
mailto:sjcolleton@tbwifi.ca
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